
  

 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

Volume 68 No. 11                                                                             November 2022  
Town Offices and Community Center      6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD  20785-3197                      301-773-8360 

            

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
                   By Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 

Call 301-773-8360 to contact the Mayor 

           Message from the Mayor   

              

It is November! November is my favorite month for so many reasons. There is no 
better time to reflect on how blessed we are than right before the end of the year. We 
have the celebration of our Veteran’s, Thanksgiving, and November is also the  
birthday months for the two Scorpios in my household. 
 

Before we get into all that we are doing in November, I have to take a look back and 
give another huge thanks to the Cheverly Day Committee. When these folks say rain 
or shine, they mean it. Volunteers and staff were able to quickly pivot and have 
Cheverly Day be a success, even in the midst of a threatening hurricane. The     
Committee and staff did an incredible job and please offer thanks and praise     
whenever you see them.  
 

Pop Your Collars! Did you know Cheverly has received a few notable awards  
lately that give our residents bragging rights. The reality is our community takes 
such pride in excellence; we have recently been recognized for it. First, I was       
delighted to receive on behalf of the town, the Prince George’s County               
Beautification Awards for the Kilmer Street Park & the Arboretum work. We all 
know that we have hardworking volunteers that help to keep our neighborhood   
pristine, but to be recognized by the county is extraordinary. I was also proud to see 
so many of residents on the list with individual awards as well.  
 

Also, did you know that Cheverly became a Banner City? Amazing! What is a 
Banner City you ask? For the first time in history, Cheverly is recognized by the 
Maryland Municipal League as a municipality who completed the following   
requirements: provided written or verbal testimony at a Maryland General Assembly 
Hearing, enrolled in or graduated from the Academy for Excellence in Local  
Governance (congratulations to our first graduates - Vice Mayor, Amy Fry; Town 
Clerk, Giselle Richards; and myself), exhibited on Municipal Main Street at the  
annual summer conference, participated in the mentoring program, participated in 
the student shadowing experience program, served as a chapter/department officer or 
on the chapter/department Board of Directors (congratulations to Marverly  
Nettles for becoming a board member), the town's Mayor attended the Maryland 
Mayor's Association Winter Conference, and was a member in good standing on an MML Committee (thank 
you Vice Mayor Fry for your work on the Legislative Committee).  
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Banner Cities and Towns are recognized among their 
peers as an active participant in highlighting municipal 
government and how it works, and we are so proud to 
formally join the ranks. Thank you to the administra-
tive staff for putting together all of the documentation 
needed. This has been quite the undertaking. Take a 
bow.  
 

Now, you know I like to highlight the awareness  
campaigns. There are several in November. Novem-
ber is Indigenous Peoples Heritage Month or  
sometimes referred to as Native American Heritage 
Month. It is a time to celebrate the rich histories,  
diverse cultures, and important contributions of our 
nation's first people. Look for ways learn about and 
honor our American Indians and Alaska Natives.  
 

November is also No—Shave November,  
the month-long effort where shavers stop shaving in 
order to raise cancer awareness. The thought Is to  

embrace hair, the very thing that several cancer  
patients lose, and letting it grow and then donate the 
money you typically spend on shaving and grooming. 
 

Last but not least, November is traditionally the time 
of year where families get together and have  
sumptuous dinners and quality time. Just like last year, 
I would like to ask: What are you thankful for? When 
I asked this last year, I got very few responses! Let’s 
see if I can get more this year. So, what are you  
thankful for? Drop me a note via email! 
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov. 
 

Mayor’s Mention is to the folks that won the Jack 
Wheat and Volunteer of the Year Awards: Tonya 

Jones, Chris Dwyer, Robin McClain, and Joni Beall. 

Mayor’s Mention is also to Cheverly Day Committee 
and shoes off (not hats off to our Cheverly Prom   

Committee). We had a wonderful time shaking our tail 

feathers the week before Cheverly Day as well.  

Government Meetings & Worksessions  

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  
 

WARD 1: COUNNCILMEMBER MARVELY NETTLES 
If you do not receive emails from my office, please email cmward1@cheverly-md.gov to be added to my 
Ward One Update List.  Thank you.  

 
 

WARD 4: COUNCILMEMBER JOSEPH DALAKER 
 

                        Greetings neighbors!  My website, DalakerPublicAffairs.com, provides additional context  round issues  
                              before the town, reminders and debriefs of town events, and links to various  resources on other websites.   
                              At  the bottom of the homepage you can sign up to receive my updates by e-mail DalakerPublicAffairs.com/                    
                              #contact ).  The QR code shown here takes you to that page as well. Hope you find it helpful in staying up to  
                              speed!    
  

The Ward 4 Civic Association will be holding elections for officers at the November meeting at 7 PM, 
11/21/2022.  Ward 4 residents may vote.  If you are not sure if you are in Ward 4, you may look up Streets by 
Ward at https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/pages/cheverly-ward-boundaries-streets-ward  Or 
view a map: https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/pages/cheverly-ward-map 
 

The Ward 4 Civic Association zoom information: 
Monthly: https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZUtf--prTgqE9K8A2kZOZKuCJZxt0XyClWg/ics?
icsToken=98tyKuGprjMsG9eWsBCBRpwcAoqgM-vztnZfj_p2xD63CBp8WCjjFch4KqYvKMHz  

 

              Scan the QR Code to join the Zoom Meeting.  

 

Dial by your location:  +1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown); Meeting ID: 810 8613 3096;  
Password: 534690  

 
 

WARD 6 : COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 
 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or the QR Code 
to find ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a variety of ways I can be reached or  
deliver updates and want to ensure that I am accessible and communicative.      

           Thank you! 

Thursday, November 10, 2022   8:00 pm           Town Meeting 
No November Worksession 

 

Thursday, December 8, 2022   8:00 pm           Town Meeting/Worksession 

mailto:cmward1@cheverly-md.gov
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/pages/cheverly-ward-boundaries-streets-ward
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/pages/cheverly-ward-map
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZUtf--prTgqE9K8A2kZOZKuCJZxt0XyClWg/ics?icsToken=98tyKuGprjMsG9eWsBCBRpwcAoqgM-vztnZfj_p2xD63CBp8WCjjFch4KqYvKMHz
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZUtf--prTgqE9K8A2kZOZKuCJZxt0XyClWg/ics?icsToken=98tyKuGprjMsG9eWsBCBRpwcAoqgM-vztnZfj_p2xD63CBp8WCjjFch4KqYvKMHz
tel:+1%20301%20715%208592
tel:8613%203096
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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Meeting Agendas are updated on the 
Town website:  www.cheverly-md.gov 
and virtual meeting information will 
be posted online in News &  
Announcements.  If you have  
questions, please call the Town Hall.   
 
 

Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE 
on Comcast 71 & Fios 35.  They are  
re-broadcast every day at 7:00 am, 
1:00 pm, and 7:00 pm.  Meetings can 
also be viewed on the town’s website 
at www.cheverly-md.gov.  
 
 

ACTIONS TAKEN  
 

 

Town Meeting - October 13, 2022 
 Approval of New Auditor - Lindsey and Associ-

ates 
 

 Motion to adopt R-6-22 Bond Resolution as its 
written made by CM Nettles. 2nd by CM Dalaker 

      Approved unanimously 
 

 Motion to adopt Ordinance 2022-06 made by CM 
Fry. 2nd by CM Nettles 

      Approved unanimously 
 

 Move to add Aimee Olivo to the Planning Board 
made by CM McCann. 2nd by CM Watson 

      Approved unanimously 
 

GET ALERTED! 
Would you like to receive Town updates in 
real time?  If so, subscribe on the Town  
website to receive an email sent  
directly to you when News and  
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit  
cheverly-md.gov.  Go to the brown banner 
where you see  Home,  Public Safety, Public 
Works, Administration, Board of  
Commission, and Subscribe. 
 

Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in the  
necessary  information.  
 
 
 

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

If you are currently operating a business out of 
your home, you are required to obtain a Town 
Residential Business License. 
 

Home occupations are under (Chapter 9 of 
Town Code)  and (subtitle 27 of the Prince 
George’s County Code) and do not include 
any retail business or trade, etc. 
 

Town Residential Business Licenses are          
issued annually for the Fiscal Year (July 1 to 
June 30).  Please call the Town Clerk at  
301-773-8360 or stop by the Town Office to 
pick up an application form.  
 

The yearly business license fee is $20. 
 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
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Follow the Town of Cheverly 
on Instagram to get the latest 
news and announcements, 
updates, and activities. 
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PARKING COMPLIANCE  
 

According to Code Sec. 18-4.2 and 
Sec. 27.5   
 

Vehicles that have not moved for 72+ 
hours may be towed; all  
vehicles need to be operational &  

legally operable on both private property and on the 
street.  
 

Commercial vehicles are prohibited to park in front 
of residential properties.  
 

 

NOISE ORDINANCE  
During summer months, residents are asked to be  
especially considerate of their neighbors' rights to 
peace and quiet. 
 

During the day (8:00 am to 9:00pm) 'continuous' noise 
that can be heard from 30' away, and 'intermittent' 
noise or 'impulsive' noise that can be heard from 50' 
away is generally prohibited. 
 

Continuous Noise is defined by law as noise that does 
not vary for at least five minutes; Intermittent Noise is 
noise that changes over time, but which can be heard 

for more than ten seconds at any one time; and  
Impulsive Noise is short bursts of sound. 
 

During the night (9:00pm to 8:00am), any noise that 
can be heard from 30' away from the property from 
which the noise is coming is prohibited. 
 

It is also unlawful to allow a house or vehicle alarm to 
sound, continuously or at intervals, for 30 minutes or 
more. For purposes of enforcement after the  
30-minute period, the owner of the house or vehicle is 
presumed to be aware of the sounding alarm. 
 

Exceptions for the rule: Construction, repair or  
demolition of structures or public roads is allowed 
during the daytime, except on Sundays and Christmas 
Day, and during nighttime emergencies. 
 

Daytime use of lawnmowers and other power tools is 
allowed; church bells, and vehicles used by public 
safety, government, and public utility officials are  
exempt from the law. 
 

Residents may register complaints about noise by  
calling the county police response number,  
301-333-4000. In most cases, a Cheverly police  
officer will be dispatched to the scene. 

  

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

 CHEVERLY YOUTH  EVENT 

Email Yvonne White at ywhite@cheverly-md.gov for volunteer opportunities,  
to sign up for events or if you have questions.  

 

Please like the "Cheverly Youth" Facebook page or find us on the  
Town website  to stay up to date about the latest news and events for  

middle and high school aged youth in the community.   
FACEBOOK WEBSITE 

Follow our new Instagram page where 
you will find updates, activities, and news 
and announcement for Cheverly Youth 
(High School and Middle School).   

https://www.facebook.com/Cheverly-Youth-Development-102799905670278
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-youth
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SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
                              Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful                         
                              for a person controlling an animal,            
                              except a seeing eye dog, to allow or  
                              permit solid waste of such animal to 
remain on the property of any other person without the 
consent of the owner or occupant thereof; or on such 
public properties as are prohibited by order of the Mayor 
and Council of the Town of Cheverly. Prohibited areas 
are sidewalks, Gast Park, American Legion Park, Boyd 
Park, & play areas of all other parks. 
 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 
 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a neighbor 
pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Store valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one friend or 

neighbor. 
 

PLEASE USE THE SIDEWALKS  
 

As the weather begins to get nicer and more and more 
residents are walking or jogging in town, we are  
taking this opportunity to remind you that it is illegal 
to walk or jog in the street when a sidewalk is  
available on a road. The State law reads: 21-506  
 

Rules for pedestrians on roadways  
(a) Where a sidewalk is provided, a pedestrian may 

not walk along and or an adjacent roadway.  
(b) Where a sidewalk is provided, a pedestrian who 

walks along and on a highway may walk only 
on the left shoulder, if practicable , or on the 
left side of the roadway, as near as practicable 
to the edge of the roadway, facing any traffic 
that might approach from the opposite            
direction.  

 

We want all our pedestrians and motorists to be safe. 
So, please use the sidewalks. Not adhering to the 
above noted law may result in a fine being issued.  

OUTDOOR BURNING REMINDER:  
Sec. 12-3.  
(a) No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 

trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material on any          
improved street, gutter, parking strip, parkway, 
park, alley or any other town property within the 
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly.  

(b)  No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 
trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material within the     
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly, without 
first obtaining a permit from the Town of    
Cheverly, excluding outdoor cooking devices.   

 

(Ord. No. 11-77, 8-11-77)  
 

Charter  
Reference -Authority to control  

and prevent fires,  
§ C-23A(26) 

 
 

MOST COMMON CODE VIOLATIONS 
 
 
 

Please scan the QR code to see the 
most common code violations FAQ's 

 

 
 

VIRTUAL CODE TALKS 

 

November 1st:     Wards 1, 2, & 3      
November 15th:   Wards 4, 5, & 6 
November 29th:   Old 4th Ward   
 

Topic: Virtual Code Talks 
Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?
pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09 
 
 

Meeting ID: 896 4343 7593 
Passcode: 140666 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
                             Residential ZONE parking permits                  
                             are now available. The price of the         
                             permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: Code Enforcement, 
6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov


8 

 



9 

 

TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
 

Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
 

Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Electronics will no longer be picked up with Recycling on Wednesdays.  They will be 
picked on Thursdays or Fridays with Bulk Trash.  
 

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  Crews will start at 7:30 AM.  Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking in 
front of the yard waste, trash, recycling, and bulk trash.  The picture below, shows how       
difficult it can be for the crew when there's a vehicle parked. Please do not put Yard Waste 
and Recycling in plastic trash bags.   
 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

Town of  Cheverly  

Veterans’ Day, Friday, November 11, 2022 
 

Public Works and Town Offices Closed  
No Trash Pick up 

Town Wide Regular and Bulk Trash will be on Thursday, November 10, 2022 

Thanksgiving Day and Employee Appreciation Day  
November 24 & 25, 2022  

 

Public Works and Town Offices will be Closed 
NO TRASH AND BULK TR ASH PICK UP  

on Thursday November 24 and Friday November 25th  
 

Regular trash and yard waste pickup will resume on Monday, November 28, 2022 
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If you would like to dispose of an old and/or damaged recycling bin or trash can, please call Public 

Works (301-773-2666) to schedule a pickup. Make sure that it is all plastic with no metal parts and 

that it is clearly labeled with a sign saying "Dispose of Bin or Can." Then put it at the curb for pickup. 

Do those old broken-down trash cans and recycling bins have you  
in a dump?  

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights (they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) you can contact   

Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on  Report a Street Light Outage.  Enter 

either the address or pole number.  A map showing the street lights in the area will appear. Click on the 

street light you wish to report. You will be directed to enter  information about the light and your contact 

information.                                                                                                                   Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

Find us on Facebook | Town of Cheverly Department of Public Works | www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/ 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
September Numbers 
 

Curbside Recycling      37.35TNS ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                   46TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                          138.09TNS ($70 per ton) 
  

Recycling + Yard waste    =83.35   =37.64% Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                    221.44   diverted from landfill  
  

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $3,676.05 
 5 Appliances 

Electronics Pick-up 
 

Electronic equipment will no longer be picked up with recycling on Wednesday’s.  They will be picked 
up with bulk trash on designated east or west side pick-up schedule on Thursday or Friday. 
 

This includes flat screen TVs' (older model televisions that are not flat screens should be set out for bulk 
trash), computers, printers, etc.   

http://www.pepco.com
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/
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TRASH COLLECTION REMINDER 
 

Sec. 10-7 Except for household trash, which the town 
may collect from side or rear yards, all collectible 
trash shall be placed at the street side or curb, but shall 
not be placed there earlier than 7:00 p.m. on the day 
before it is scheduled to be collected. All containers or 
uncollected trash and waste must be removed from the 
street side or curb by 7:00 p.m. of the day it was 
scheduled for collection. Upon request of a resident to 
the town administrator and for good cause shown, the  
town may collect recyclables from a side or rear yard 
of the property.     

                                                                                        

CONTAINERS NOT TO EXCEED  
THIRTY-TWO (32) GALLON CAPACITY. 
 

 

Just a reminder, and as stated on the Town's website, 
“Containers not to exceed thirty-two (32) gallon 
capacity."   
 

Public Works will not pick up nor empty trash 
containers larger than 32-gallons. This is for the 
safety of our Public Works employees who manually 
lift each and every trash can. 
 
 

*In the interim, until you purchase a 32-gallon trash 
can with a tight-fitting lid, please remove all trash 
bags from cans larger than 32-gallons and place 
them on the curb prior to trash collection. 
 
 

If you have any questions, contact Public Works        

directly at 301 773-2666.  

New Tree Evaluation Program 
The Town recently rolled out a private tree inspection program.  Residents may request one tree inspection per 
year by the Town’s Arborist, Dr. Tolbert Feather.  We are limiting inspections to one per address as we  
formally roll out this program to help ensure every address has an equal opportunity.  
There are 100 inspections in the budget, so limiting each address to one inspection will 
help cover the Town. 
 

In order to request this service, a resident must fill out the form on the webpage and attach 
a check for $85 made out to Town of Cheverly.  And then mail to or drop off at Town Hall 
Attn: Public Works. Each inspection costs $85, and the resident will receive a report on 
their tree.  Once the form is approved, the inspection will be scheduled. 
 

Checks won’t be deposited until after the inspection report is completed. 



14 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Carl Miller  

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 9:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

Crime Report for September 2022 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

09/01/2022 16:08 2400 blk of Valley Way Theft from Auto 

09/01/2022 21:00 Landover Rd /Pinebrook Avenue DUI 

09/07/2022 16:30  Reed St/62nd Theft 

09/08/2022 Overnight 6300 Blk of Landover Road Theft from Auto 

09/08/2022 15:30  6300 Blk of Landover Road Theft from Auto 

09/08/2022 Overnight 5700 blk of Carlyle Street Theft from Auto 

09/09/2022 Overnight 2400 Blk of 59th Place Theft from Auto 

09/09/2022 21:00 5600 Blk of Landover Road DUI /Arrest 

09/12/2022 14:00 3000 Blk Crest Avenue Assault 

09/12/2022 12:00 3200 Blk Hillside Avenue Fraud 

09/17/2022 10:00 5600 Blk of Lockwood Road Stolen Vehicle 

09/21/2022 19:00 Kent Town Pl/ Hawthorne Street CDS/Arrest 

09/26/2022 18:00 6500 Blk Landover Road Assault 

Message from the Chief  
 

Recently, your Cheverly Police Department (CPD) 
hosted “Cheverly Public Safety Day” on Friday  
September 16, 2022.  The objective of the event  
focused on refining the “Safe Communities” strategy, 
which CPD has adopted.  This year’s event had nearly 
30 representatives from selected partners:  
governmental agencies, private sector, faith–based, 
health care, public utilities, Town of Cheverly civic 
organizations, community-based behavioral health  
services and public safety experts.  
 

This was my first of many Cheverly Public Safety 
Days. The objective of the day, and moving forward, 
being a collaboration between the police and a  

community that identifies and solves community  
problems.  With CPD no longer the sole guardians of 
public safety, all members of the community become 
active allies in the effort to enhance the “safety and 
quality” of the neighborhoods.  In this ever-changing 
environment (known as life), where the citizens we 
serve and police cope with several epidemics, 
i.e.  COVID, traffic fatalities/injuries, drugs and  
increased levels of violence (awareness), the concept 
of community policing is taking hold.  The Cheverly 
Police Department will use this commonsense  
approach to the problems of safety and security, an 
approach that may very well enhance and maximize 
this splendid neighborhood – known as “Cheverly.” 
       

                                                                                                          ~Chief  Carl Miller 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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CHEVERLY DAY 
Watch this space 

Thanks to the Cheverly community for coming out and  
having fun on Cheverly Day and special thanks to: 

Community Bulletin Board 

River Birch Level Sponsors 

County Council Member :Jolene Ivey   

USA Party Rentals    
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MORE SPONSORS: 
Redbud Level 
  HomeTeam 5/Urban Atlantic 
  ParaHita 
  Oasiz Bar & Grill 
  Cheverly Home Improvement 
  Beyond Grass, LLC 
  Landover Liquors 
  American Legion Post 108, Cheverly   
 

Dogwood Level 
  Amy Jean Chung Fry 
  American Force Coffee 
 

Town Government: 
Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 
The Town Council 
Town Administrator Dylan Galloway 
Public Works(lead by Steve Brayman) 
Cheverly Police(lead by Chief Carl Miller) 
Tonya Jones 
Giselle Richards 
Ahjah Prom 

Groups/Business: 
Arteasy 
Bays Ice Cream 
CERT 
Cheverly American Legion Auxiliary Unit 108 
Community Information Tables 
Franklin's Brewery and Restaurant (fundraiser) 
Jamaican Country Kitchen 
Pizza DiNapoli 
St. Ambrose Men's Club 
Marty Shepp (sound guy) 
 

Individuals: 
Hayley Gross 
Jesse Ferber 
Sabrina Albert 
Franklin Atizado 
Marley Awuro 
Brainne Barrowlittle 
Kendra Brown 
Parker Brown 
Ediz Buchin 

Elm Level Sponsors 

Nellis Corporation   

Cheverly Garden Club   

Community Bulletin Board 
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Alexander D'Angelo 
Isabella D'Angelo 
Eleanor Finch 
Malcolm Finch 
Phoebe Goodwin 
Anne Kopf 
Valera Ortiz 
Mary Ellen Smith 
Kate Duis 
 

Cheverly Day Kids Chorus: 
Doug Hanna (Musical Director) 
Owen Ruyle 
Clara Fitzgerald 
Claire Frese 
Finn Strong 
Lydia Lorentz 
Eliza Lorentz 
 

The Bands: 
The Patty Reese Band 
Groupo Halcon 
Cheick Hamala Diabete 
Nasar Abadey Quartet 
 

Want to see your name here next year? Volunteer 
at www.cheverlyday.org 
 

The Cheverly day Team would like to thank our  
former leader Megan Daly for her leadership for  
Cheverly day. 
 

Thanks from the Cheverly Day Team: 
Nick D'Angelo, Karlo Silbiger, Gary Beall, Joni Beall, 
Mike Callahan, Julie Heinsen, Casey Kneipp, Dave 
Kneipp, Pat Nelson, Aimee Olivo Paxton Styles. 
 

CHEVERLY BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB  
 

CBGC has wrapped up our soccer season and now it 
is time to start thinking about basketball.  Registration 
is open now on our website www.cheverlybgc.org for 
children ages 4 through 13 (age as of January 1, 
2023).   
 

We will run an intramural program as well as select 
county teams based on player and coaching  interest. 
All children should register for intramural and we will 
conduct evaluations for county  teams.  Players that 
make those teams shall be charged an additional fee. 
 

Please direct any questions or to express interest in 
coaching to Basketball Commissioner Luke Murry 
luke.murry@gmail.com or Athletic Director Larry Fry 
at Larry.Fry.CBGC@gmail.com  

 

CHEVERLY GREEN                                
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE      

November Monthly Meeting                               
Date: Monday, November 7, 2022 

7:30-9:30 p.m. Virtually via Zoom, watch for  
announcements on the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new  
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact  
sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting 
agenda. 
 

GREEN @ HOME -- GROW, DON’T MOW 
 

Are you tired of mowing, watering, and even  
fertilizing in pursuit of a manicured lawn?  
 

Environmental experts have been encouraging us to 
reduce the percentage of our yards to avoid water and 
air pollution and increase the biological diversity that 
benefits wildlife and ourselves. Some reasons to help 
create what entomologist Doug Tallamy calls the 
Homegrown National Park are: 
 

 Save time and money that you would normally 
spend on mowing and fertilizing grass. Native 
plants require much less maintenance than turf 
grass. 

 Areas of lawn that include only one type of plant, 
such as turf grass, offer little habitat value for 
wildlife. A variety of native plants can provide 
wildlife with food, cover and places to raise their 
young. 

 Conserve water. Native plants, once established, 
require much less water than turf grass. 

 Reduce lawn mower air pollution. 
 Decrease run-off of lawn fertilizers and pesticides 

into local watersheds. 
 Once established, native plants do not require    

fertilizers or pesticides 
 

The University of Maryland extension service  
suggests many alternatives to lawns: native  
groundcovers, native grasses, natives shrubs and  
flowers, trees, meadows, moss, no-mow areas, even 
edible landscaping. 
 

The Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan calls for  
reduction of the percentage of manicured turf area, the  
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use of native vegetation and elimination of invasive 
plant species. 
 

As with many other municipalities, Cheverly’s  
nuisance ordinance does not encourage alternatives to 
lawns. However, more and more municipalities are 
changing their ordinances to permit and encourage 
such alternatives. 
 

The Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee has 
worked with code compliance officer CJ Reading to 
draft new nuisance code language that will permit and 
encourage Cheverly residents to employ lawn  
alternatives, give some basic guidance on native  
planting and removal of invasive plants, and simplify 
the tasks of Code Compliance. 
 

The Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee has  

encouraged the Mayor and Town Council to consider 

replacing the current code language with this more  

up-to-date code section. 
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

Don't miss our OPEN HOUSE on November 3rd from 
9 am to 11 am. 
 

We are is still accepting applications for the 22-23 
school year in limited grades. 

As the leaves have started to change color, Cheverly 
just got a lot greener! With the help of the Cheverly 
Native Planting Project, a total of 190 native shrubs 
have been planted throughout town this fall. This is 
the culmination of our 2nd annual 2-for-1 Trade. In 
exchange for removing one invasive shrub, CNPP 
gives two native replacements for free.  
 

In addition to the 70 shrubs we gave to 35 homes, this 
year we also gave five local institutions 28 shrubs! A 
bonus of signing up for our trade is that we are able to 
help participants and members order additional native 
shrubs at near-wholesale prices. A whopping 92  
additional shrubs were purchased this fall! CNPP’s 
work is making it more affordable to improve the  
ecological health of our yards.  
 

We hold our 2-for-1 Trade in the fall because it is the 
best time to plant shrubs and trees. Getting them in the 
ground now lets them focus their energy toward  
establishing their roots instead of working on their 
above ground show. The fall’s cooler temperatures are 
less stressful than the summer’s heat which quickly 

follows spring planting. And, the plants require less 
watering to get going at this time of year.  Planting 
now also gives your plants a head start with an extra 
growing season.   
 

If you would like to learn more about the benefits of 
native plants,  volunteer for one of our projects, or  
become a member, please contact us 
at cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com or via 
our website, cheverlynativeplantingproject.org. We 
are also on Facebook - Cheverly Native Planting  
Project - and Instagram - chvnativeplantings. 

 

 CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
 

Like to Say This Again: 
Cheverly Village is Hiring Locally! 
 

We invite you to help us find the perfect person to 
work with us as Program Administrator.  It’s a half-
time position that will provide a wide range of admin-
istrative and technical support to Cheverly Village.  
 

We are hoping to find a wonderful candidate who 
lives in or near Cheverly.  The work is primarily from 
home.  Candidates should email  
village@cheverlyvillage.org to request the Program 
Administrator description.   
 

Whether or not you would like to apply, or whether 
you can tell a friend about the position, we wish you a 
joyful Thanksgiving!  
 

Are you interested in becoming a member of Cheverly 
Village or would you like to support the Village as a 
volunteer or a donor?  Please message us through 
www.cheverlyvillage.org, email us at  
village@cheverlyvillage.org, or call 240-770-1033.  
 

Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village Vice President 

Thanks so much to those who came out to our flea and 
swap. Hopefully if there is interest we will hold more 
of these in the future! Also thanks to all that donated 
and participated in the costume swap and were able to 
snag up one of those adorable costumes for their little 
ones.  Although November brings with it colder  
temperatures, that won’t slow CPRC down. We will 
hold an indoor photo shoot for members on 
 November 13th and we will also be collecting food 
and monetary donations to make local holiday meal 
baskets for our neighborhood elementary schools. 
Check the CPRC list and Facebook page for details 
and updates on time and location. Also feel free to use 
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and check out resources.  You may have already  
received emails but please make sure to renew your 
membership (or join for the first time) so we can  
continue doing all of our fun programs. Those who do 
not renew will be purged from our email list. 
 

Please remember weekly playgroup happens every 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday in the gym from  
10-12. There are toys on the stage in and on top of the 
wooden box. Please keep children away and watch 
your fingers since the lid is heavy! Make sure to leave 
the gym nice and clean and the toys organized. We 
will continue to hold outdoor playgroups through the 
fall until the weather does not permit.  We also try to 
host a Sunday coffee hour playgroup either in the gym 
or at a local park. Contact us if you would like to host! 
 

As always we are looking for a few more board  
members or individuals who can volunteer for specific 
tasks like organizing baby meetups, playgroups and 
events!  If you have ideas for events we would also 
love to hear them. Contact cprcpresident@gmail.com 
with questions. 
 

If you aren’t a current member and would like to be, 
or just forgot to renew, please email us at  
cprcmembership@gmail.com or visit our website and 
click the “join” button. 

 

 BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
 

Put your boy on the path to fun outdoor  
adventures this winter! – Boy Scout BSA Troop 257 
is expanding and has fun activities planned for boys 
11 to 18 (sixth to twelfth grade.) For Cheverly Day, 
our boys built a catapult as part of the  
Engineering merit badge. It was a great time and we 
got to practice lashings! The boys also did a  
backpacking trip that included a 2 mile hike along the 
Appalachian trail and focused on cooking skills. 
This November, we have a fall car campout in Poplar 
Springs, MD. All of these activities give the troop a 
chance to have fun outdoors while building life skills. 
Please contact Micah Watson 
at micah@cheverlyday.com or 240-603-9366. (We 
can also connect boys and girls 11 and under with Cub 
Scout Pack 257, and we can connect girls 11 to 18 
with a neighboring BSA Girls Troop.)  We will be 
selling firewood again this winter. Please purchase 
some to support our troop. This is our primary  
fundraiser. Thanks in advance! 

Veterans Day occurs on November 11 every 

year in the United States in honor of the 
“eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the  
eleventh month" of 1918 that signaled the end 
of World War I, known as Armistice Day.  
 

For many veterans, our nation was important enough 
to endure long separations from their families, miss 
the births of their children, freeze in sub-zero  
temperatures, bake in wild jungles, lose limbs, and, far 
too often, lose their lives. 
 

Veterans have given us freedom, security and the 
greatest nation on earth. It is impossible to put a price 
on that. Our debt to these heroes can never be re-paid 
but our gratitude and respect must last forever. 
We must remember them. We must appreciate them. 
Warriors need advocates and that is why The  
American Legion exists. We are here to serve  
veterans, their families and our communities. Veterans 
need each other, but, more importantly, our country 
needs our veterans. 
 

Our American Legion Post 108 needs your  
community support to continue providing the services 
our Veterans need. Post 108 in Cheverly is open to 
our Veterans and guests Wednesday through Saturday 
from 5:00pm to 10:00pm. On Sundays we are open 
from 11:00am to 9:00pm during the Football Season.  
 

Come to the Cheverly Legion – be our guest! We have 
an amazing kitchen that serves the freshest food in the 
area! Check out our social media: https://
cheverlyamericanlegion.com/  https://
www.facebook.com/CheverlyAmericanLegion 
https://www.instagram.com/cheverlylegionpost108/ 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having their 
monthly meeting on Monday, November 21st at 7:00 
pm in the fourth floor Parlor Room of the Cheverly 
United Methodist Church. We will be making  
evergreen centerpieces for the holidays. Please bring 
your own scissors and a container for the  
arrangement.  
 

Remember to Leave your Leaves. Leaves left in  
garden beds provide habitat for caterpillars and other 
insects over the winter. Don’t leave your leaves on the 
grass as they will cut off sunlight and smother the 
grass blades. You can always shred them with your 
lawnmower to add nutrients to the lawn. Trim  
perennial stems about 12 inches from the ground.  

Community Bulletin Board 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

mailto:cprcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:cprcmembership@gmail.com
mailto:micah@cheverlyday.com
https://cheverlyamericanlegion.com/
https://cheverlyamericanlegion.com/
https://www.facebook.com/CheverlyAmericanLegion
https://www.facebook.com/CheverlyAmericanLegion
https://www.instagram.com/cheverlylegionpost108/


22 

 

Stem centers provide places for native bees to  
overwinter. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested  
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues,            

programs, and workshops to further your education, 

apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 

years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 

employee of the Town. Grant applications are           
available by email. December 15th is the annual  

deadline for applications. For more information, email 

the Garden Club at cheverlygardenclub@verizon.net. 

Buy your Christmas tree now! 
 

We are taking pre-orders for Christmas trees, both 
online and in person! Once again, the Cheverly Com-
munity Market is sourcing from Mayne's Tree Farm to 
bring Maryland-grown trees and wreaths to your home 
for the holidays. 
 

Trees must be ordered by November 25th and pick 
up is December 3rd.  
Visit our website for pricing information. Tree sales 
are a big part of our annual fundraising effort, and 
those dollars are returned to the community through 
our generous nutritional benefits matching program, 
helping those who are food insecure have access to all 
the market has to offer. 
 

https://www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org/tree-
orders 
 

CHEVERLY COMMUNITY FORUM FOR  
ACTION AND ACCOUNTABILITY 

 

DID YOU KNOW…The Cheverly Community  
Forum for Action and Accountability (Cheverly  
Forum) hosted a successful Movie Night in Town 
Park in September in partnership with numerous 
Cheverly organizations?  Many neighbors came out to 
watch two inspiring movies and to engage in  
productive dialogue about how to ensure Cheverly is a 
welcoming community and that our community  
remains mindful of ways intolerance and hate can  
corrode and damage a community. The two films: 
“Not in Town- Billings,” and “Light in the Darkness,” 
were produced by the anti-hate organization, Not In 
Our Town (NIOT) and highlighted the respective 
communities’ response and action when hateful  
actions infected their communities.  The response was 
very positive and the Forum plans to host a screening 
of additional films in the future. 
 

DID YOU KNOW…After decades of advocacy, the 
Cheverly community will soon gain a new public  
middle school option for our children? The brand new 
Glenridge Middle School is under construction! Join 
your neighbors for our next Cheverly Forum  
discussion in November where we will discuss middle 
school advocacy opportunities for our community. 
Great schools benefit all of us.  Come and dialogue 
with your neighbors.   Location will be shared via 
Cheverly email lists and on our website:  
www.cheverlyforum.org.  
DID YOU KNOW… Your talent and time would be a  
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Civic African American  Community   
Organization (CAACO) 

CAACO partnered with M-NCPPC, Dept. 
of Parks and Recreation to  celebrate 
Cheverly Day 2022. The children received 
goodies and the adult’s received infor-
mation about CAACO and Dept. of Parks 

and Recreation.  CAACO meetings are   
every 4th Monday of the month at 7PM.  
See mission statement below. 

Our primary purpose is to unify the African 
American community in all segments of life 

within various communities.  We want to 
activate, engage, educate, and empower, to     
present a strong concerted effort in meeting     
situational awareness particular to our  
community.  This is achievable by pursuing 
and  supporting local policies that address 
our needs, building partnerships with local       
community groups, demonstrating a     

commitment to engage in local activity and 
establishing a physical presence in the  
community. 

Barbara Brown                                     

CAACO President                                   
OfficialCAACO@gmail.com                      

202-670-6418 
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RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

great addition to the Cheverly Forum? Please contact 
us and join our group to increase equity and             
engagement in our wonderful community. Find out 
more at www.cheverlyforum.org . To ask questions 
and to get involved, contact us at                        
cheverlyforum@gmail.com  

THE WOMEN'S CLUB 
(We continue to evolve.) 

 

EVERYDAY PEOPLE DOING GREAT THINGS 
(Watch this space and the Showcase at the  

Community Center for examples.) 
 

Together We Can Create a Safe & Loving  
Community 

 

That is Compassionate, Caring & Kind, 
And that Defines, "Love in Action" 

 

This November we thank you for all the  
kindness you bring to the world. 

 

November Meetings - Mon. Nov. 14 at 7p.m. / Wed. 
Nov. 23 at 10 a.m. (Community Center) 

 

Membership - $25/individual or $35/family (You can 
be fully or partially active) We appreciate donations. 

773-2211 / joycelang@verizon.net 
 
 
 

   

  The Rec Council is seeking Volunteers.     
  Please join us for our next meeting on the      
  last Tuesday of the month, November 29,  
  2022 at 7:00 pm in the Large Conference   
  Room. All are welcome! 
 

  The Rec Council will host the annual        
  Christmas Party on Saturday, December 3,  
  2022 at 11:00 am.  Santa will be joining the     
  party. There will also be a puppet show and      
  holiday treats.   

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CHEVERLY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
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COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Meetings & Events 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-615-2215 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción 
al  
Español 
del 
Boletín. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

CHIEF OF POLICE 
Carl Miller  301-341-1055 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  

 Tuesday, November 1st Planning Board Meeting 
 7:30 pm  

 Thursday, November 3rd St. Ambrose School 
 9:00 am - 11:00 am Open House 

 Monday, November 7th Green Infrastructure Meeting 
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm 

Friday, November 11th, 
VETERANS DAY 

PUBLIC WORKS & TOWN OFFICES CLOSED  

 Thursday, November 17th Blood Drive 
 1:00 pm   - 7:00 pm  GYM 

 Friday, November 18th Cheverly Police Department 
 6:00 pm   - 8:00 pm Coffee w/the Chief - GYM 

 Friday, November 18th Cheverly Youth   
 6:00 pm   - 8:00 pm Bonfire Night 

 Sunday, November 19th Cheverly UMC Breakfast 
 9:00 am    Busboys and Poets 

Friday, November 24th –25th  
HAPPY THANKSGIVING 

PUBLIC WORK S & TOWN O FFICES CLOSED  

 Friday, November 25th  Tree Orders Due 
    Community Market  

 Monday, November 28th CAACO Meeting 
 7:00 pm  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

